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The Selma congregation has been nine and a half (9 ½) years without a pastor. That

is a long time by any standard, yet the Lord has enabled us to persevere. There is great love

among the saints and the desire to carry on with the work Jesus has given to us.


Mark Brown is concluding his year-long internship program with us, and has been unanimously upheld 
by the congregation and officers in the vote to issue him a call to pastor. He had an article published in 
the magazine “RP Witness”, appeared on television and in online news as a part of a cross-church prayer 
event, and designed a website for the church. He looks forward to also applying his training as a Biblical 
counselor on behalf of the Church.


Mark Brown and longtime member James Martin, who has provided pulpit fill for some time, both 
joined the session as ruling elders, to the delight of the congregation.


We on the session are getting older, so we are anxious to get someone as a pastor. The addition of four 
new deacons last year—Charles Moorer, Lynne Brown, Regina Woodson, and Jeanne Evans, has boosted 
the morale of the congregation, and especially the session. 


This has been a very difficult season because of the Covid-19  response. We’ve strived to continue 
worship, and being a smaller congregation worked to our advantage, because we never had to stop 
meeting in person. Everyone voluntarily masked and socially distanced. We eagerly look forward to 
resuming outreach and implementing the planned mid-week Bible study.


Our senior saints have remained home during this time, but maintained contact by visitation, and we 
miss them. New contacts in the community are arising even without intentional effort, and we thank 
God for that. Our little city is in flux, and we hope to be part of guiding her in the right direction.


Respectfully submitted,


Averette Woodson

Greg Woodson

George Evans, Clerk

Mark Brown

James Martin

Adam Niess, Provisional elder

Jerry O’Neill, Moderator




Total membership: 20; Average AM worship attendance: 10; Average PM worship attendance: N/A; 
Baptized members professing: 0; New members by profession: 0; Net change in total membership: -2 (by 
removal)


Recommendation 1: That Adam Niess be appointed provisional elder for another year.


Recommendation 2: That if Mark Brown passes his exams for ordination and accepts the call, Jerry 
O’Neill be permitted to step down as interim moderator.










